
STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY 
EDYTHE K. RICHMOND 
COMMUNITY BUILDING 

March 11, 2008 
 
Paul Huard called to order, the regular monthly meeting of the Stonington Housing 
Authority at 4.00 p.m. Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Tom Reynolds, Beth 
Sullivan, Jean Cahill, Alex Bazydlo, Diana Shugrue and First Selectman Ed Haberek. 
 
The minutes for February 12, 2008 meeting were read and a motion by Tom Reynolds to 
accept them as read, was seconded and accepted by all. 
 

Treasurer’s Report 

 
Tom Reynolds presented the treasurer’s report, a motion by Beth Sullivan to 
accept the report as read, was seconded and accepted by all. 

 

Old Business 

  
No Smoking Policy 

 

Alex Bazydlo said he has spoken with the town attorney and he is currently 
having the no smoking policy reviewed. 
 
Rules and Regulations   

 

Alex Bazydlo handed out the revised Rules and Regulations to the board and 
requested they review and submit suggestions by next week.  Beth Sullivan 
suggested that the tenants in attendance be given copies to review and they may 
make suggestions to the board.  
 
Tenant Commissioner Report 

 

Jean Cahill said the St. Patrick’s day lunch will be on March 17 at noon, cost 
$9.00, she invited the board to attend.  Jean Cahill stated she had questions from 
tenants regarding the rules for the length of time a guest may stay with a tenant.  
Alex Bazydlo said that tenants should notify the office of overnight guests and if a 
guest is going to be staying for any length of time.  The question of overnight 
guests will be reviewed on a case by case basis by the Executive Director and the 
board.  She also asked what the policy was for visiting dogs.  Alex Bazydlo said 
guests may visit a tenant with a dog as long as it is on a leash.  
 

New Business 

 
Personnel reviews were conducted by the Board during the executive session. 
 



 
 

Vacancy Report 

 

No vacant units. 
 

 
  Correspondence 

 

 No correspondence. 
  
  
A motion was made by Jean Cahill to adjourn at 4.40 p.m. seconded and the meeting 
adjourned at this time. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Diana Shugrue 
Recording Secretary 
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